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                                                                                                October 11, 2024 
        Twp.  Mun.  Bldg. 
        Lower Mill City Road 
  

The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, Pa., met at 3:30 
P.M. at the Overfield Township Municipal Building for their tenth regular meeting for the fiscal 
year 2024.  
 Those present were; Chairman-Donald Ames; Vice Chairman-John Manglaviti; 
Roadmaster- John Walsh; Sec. / Treas. - Susan Smith; Atty Tom Daniels; Sara Thaxton; William 
Wilson; Dave Kennedy and Paula Schloder.   
 This meeting was rescheduled from October 8 due to lack of a quorum. The meeting was 
suspended for the purpose of letting Attorney Tom Daniels address the Board. Attorney Daniels 
stated that he represents Sara Thaxton and William Wilson and that he was there to tell the Board 
that there is a possible conflict regarding water runoff at residents of Point Road (#234 & #226). 
Attorney Daniels stated that he knew that this was a civil matter and that the Township had no 
responsibility in this but that he wanted the Supervisors to be aware. The heavy rains had caused 
some flooding and Mr. Wilson stated that he had taken precautions by putting  drains in.    
The minutes of the regular meeting of September 10th    were not read as copies were e-mailed to 
all supervisors prior to the meeting. Mr. Walsh made a motion that the minutes be accepted as 
written. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried   
 The Treasurer's report was read:  
General Checking Fund                         $64,894.86 
General Savings             $263,228.33 
State Checking              $20,804.78 
General Equipment                                $14,378.24 
Payroll Fund                                           $6,704.30 
Impact Fees                                            $32,615.21 
Park Fund                                               $56,716.72 
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS       $459,702.44 
           A motion was made by Mr. Ames to accept the Treasurer’s report. Mr. Walsh seconded 
the motion. All in favor. So carried.  
             The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. 
Manglaviti that the bills be paid. This motion was seconded by Mr. Walsh.  All in favor. So 
carried. 

Solicitor’s report:  None 
Planning Commission report:  

 None 
Zoning report 

 Susan Smith   gave the zoning report for the month of September.    There were 4 
building permits and 2 septic permits issued. A motion was made by Mr. Walsh that the report be 
accepted. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.  
     Road Report: 

Mr. Walsh gave a summary of the road work done in September:  mowing, equipment 
maintenance calcium on roads, cut grass at park, worked with other townships on various road 
projects, and attended a Dirt & Gravel Roads class in DeBois.   A motion was made by Mr. Ames 
to accept the report. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion.  All in favor. So carried. There was 
some discussion regarding the low turnout for clean up this year and whether it should be a yearly 
or every other year event. It was discussed that maybe more advertising such as the fire 
companies sign be utilized.  

Police Report 
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Don Ames  gave the police report for September: There were 11 incidents: 1 traffic citation, 0 
traffic warnings,  no criminal arrests, 3 hours vascar, 50  hours patrol and 15 hours for incidents. A 
motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the police report.  Mr. Walsh seconded the motion. 
All in favor. So carried.  

Park Committee Report 
Paula Schloder gave the following report for the park committee: Halloween Fund raiser October 
26th,  Paperwork was given to all the volunteers for liability release, there are new activities for 
the kids, hole is in fence but no gate as of yet, Fish Commission should be the ones to cite people 
on side-by-sides.  

 
Correspondence 

-Camo Cadet Thank You 
-Countryside Conservancy Thank You 
-DEP Violation-fuel oil Davis residence Lower Road 
-EMS staffing meeting-October 15th at 6 PM 
-Hazardous Waste Disposal being held by county 11-23 

Unfinished Business 
-Mr. Ames read Chad Patton’s resignation letter. A motion was made by Mr. Ames to reluctantly 
accept Chad’s letter of resignation. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion 
carried. The Secretary was instructed to advertise for the position in the Times and New Age 
Examiner as well as the Penny Saver.  

New Business 
-Wyoming County EMS commitment – Tabled -No action taken 
-Renew Police Contract- Mr. Walsh made a motion to allow  the police contract  with Tunkhannock 
Township to renew. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
      Audience Participation:  
-Dave Kennedy asked about the Floodplain and who does the mapping. Mr. Kennedy was told 
FEMA does the mapping. 
-A work session will be conducted on Tuesday October 29th at noon to work on the proposed 
budget.   

With no further business brought before the board  Mr. Walsh made a motion to adjourn.  
Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. So Carried.  Meeting adjourned at 4:23 PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
  
Susan Smith, Sec. /Treas.           
 


